
Agrium 

16May2019 

Mr. Aaron Simpson 
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation 
Division of Air Quality 
410 Willoughby Avenue, Suite 303 
Juneau, Alaska 99811-1800 

Re: Permit Extension Request 
Air Quality Control Construction Permit AQ0083CPT06 
Kenai Nitrogen Operations 
Kenai, Alaska 

Dear Mr. Simpson: 

Agrium U.S. Inc. (Agrium) was issued Air Quality Control Construction Permit 
AQ0083CPT06 on 6 January 2015 for the proposed restart of a portion of its Kenai 
Nitrogen Operations (I<NO) fertilizer operation in Kenai, Alaska. In a letter 
dated 4 March 2016, the Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation 
(ADEq extended the deadline by which construction must commence by 
eighteen (18) months until 6 January 2018. In a second letter dated 3 October 
2017, the ADEC extended the deadline by which construction must commence 
by an additional eighteen (18) months until 6 July 2019. Under separate cover, 
KNO is submitting an application to obtain a new Prevention of Significant 
Deterioration (PSD) Construction Permit to reflect certain design changes that 
have occurred to the project. KNO requests that ADEC extend the deadline to 
commence construction on Construction Permit AQ0083CPT06 until such time as 
ADEC has acted on KNO' s request for a new PSD Construction Permit for this 
project. 



ff you have any questions regarding this information, please contact Ted 
Hartman of Agrium at (913) 302-7469 or Dave Jordan of ERM at (317) 706-2006. 

Frederick C. Werth 
Manager, Kenai Plant 

cc: Ted Hartman, Agrium 
David Jordan, ERM 


